                        Unified Planning/Zoning Board of Adjustments Meeting

                                                    May 21, 2007

The meeting was called to order by Vice Chairman, Kevin Mendes, and the pledge of allegiance was recited.

Roll call was taken with the following members present: Ms. Aufsesser, Mr. Cassidy-although he recused himself from the meeting tonight, Mr. Mendes, Mr. Mullaney, and Mr. Shea. The members who were absent were: Ms. DeYoung, Mr. Duffy, Mr. Olini and Ms. Rinear. There were no alternates present.

The only application scheduled for the evening was American Properties. 

Mr. Irene made an announcement to the public that due to unforeseen circumstances the board lacked a quorum and therefore the application would have to be carried over to another meeting. The board needs at least 5 members present to have a quorum and there were only 4 present tonight. The board then discussed with its professionals, members and the applicant’s attorney the dates that were available for continuation. It was determined that since June 18, 2007 was set aside to hear this matter if it needed a second date, then that is the date that would be used. All parties agreed. Mr. Irene announced the date to the public and reminded them that there would be no reason to re-notice, so this was the only announcement they would hear. 

The matter is carried over to June 18, 2007 at 7:30pm.

The board then adjourned the meeting at 8 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Diane Cannon

Board Secretary

